 Caerphilly

The Caerphilly Pioneer is operating in two different areas: Fochriw, in which the community is determining the things they want to see change (a predominantly bottom up approach), and Lansbury Park, where decisions about community improvements have come from the local authority (a predominantly top down approach). There has been significant European funding investment in the latter area, for example, in Welsh Housing Quality Standards (WHQS) improvements, and through the Children First and Coalition Board focus, the community has now become more involved in these decisions.
Fundamentally community engagement in Lansbury Park has been driven through the voluntary sector anchor organisation, Parent Network in collaboration with Caerphilly Council through Flying Start and Legacy programmes. Legacy has part funded a post in the Parent Network to have some dedicated time in Lansbury Park and whose role has been to facilitate the Parent Forum group to support individual’s personal development as well as part funded a family support worker role with Flying Start to extend the age range for family support to families with children 0-11years. 
Activity in Caerphilly has included:
0. Parent Forum group for personal self-development; 
0. Dads groups;
0. Parenting courses and family support in the home;
0. Play work training;
0. A group to support adults with low level mental health issues to re-engage within their community;
0. Now constituted community development group called Bridging The Gap who have organised a family play day, a ‘Lansbury Got Talent’ competition and Lansbury Community Carnival event, as well as Christmas party 
0. Drop in peer support group for parents of children with challenging behaviour or ALN;
0. Drop in parents / Flying Start group for peer support where they can have a cuppa and a chat;
0. SHEP (4-11) and a community holiday scheme (8-14) based on SHEP principles
0. Boing Boing resilience training has been delivered to front line staff in schools. The training is aimed to develop a shared understanding of what resilience means, how to use the tool effectively and consistently and how we ensure practitioners are resilient in their approach to complex cases.

All volunteers supported through the Parent Network access training and are supported by a paid worker to ensure there is consistency in message and support offered to groups. This training also increases the volunteers’ confidence and aspirations to apply for paid roles as they progress. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The longer term aim is to support the creation of a play focussed community organisation who will be constituted to support play training and delivery. This is especially important moving forward to summer 2020 when we would like to see the local community play scheme employing play workers from the estate and supported by play volunteers. 

